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Dear Sir/Madam, 

I am making a submission that objects to this proposed development going ahead because I am concerned 
about: 

a) Air quality / health implications - regardless of what existing treatment processes are used, there is no 
guarantee that PFAS and other chemical emissions will not be emitted from the site and travel across all local 
areas. 

b) Local road infrastructure not capable of coping with anticipated amount of trucks. Supposedly 50 trucks a 
day, working 24/7, traveling over roads which have been neglected over recent years.  Who will bear the cost of 
future road repairs?  

c) The local area does not have enough fire trucks available to cope with a possible fire - I believe we currently 
have just one fire engine based within 10 minutes of the planned location. There are four in total within 30 
minutes. Will this be enough for a blaze the size of the proposed facility? 

d) The waste water once treated feeds via the Moss Vale Water treatment plant, which aerates processed 
water, into the Wingecarribee River (where wildlife often drink and is the home to platypus which are listed as 
"Near Threatened" by the International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) Red List). This river then feeds 
to Sydney's drinking water in Warragamba Dam - has the potential to affect more than just us locals. 

e) The planned location is metres from homes, a garden centre and a Medical Research Facility (Garvan 
Institute.) It is also close to a kindergarten pre-school.   

  

Whilst I don't disagree with the need for good quality recycling - this location is not the right place.  

Thank you for your time. 

Sarah Heath 
 

 




